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IVP 3-Day Leadership
Institute:  Organizing Skills for New and Experienced Leaders
Feb. 4-6, Marist House Retreat Center
Framingham, MA
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Introductory training for relational organizing including: why we organize, listening skills, qualities of a leader and reciprocal power

· Telling our stories as leaders, as organizers, as people of faith and democratic values
· Special Saturday session on Campaign Planning
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Get to know other talented leaders from IVP member groups
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For more information and to register, contact Sarah Jane Knoy at 603-668-8250 or granitestateop@comcast.net
* * * * * * * * *
Code Enforcement Bill Coming Up!
     Senator Betsi DeVries has introduced our housing bill as SB 354, which calls for changes in state policies regarding housing code enforcement and tighter regulations on out-of-state landlords, to the New Hampshire legislature again.

     We will be called upon to go to Concord and support this important public policy change again soon! 

On the Agenda:
March Membership Drive

     The power of GSOP is derived from its member groups, and it is only with its members leading the way and creating momentum that GSOP can make our communities better places in which to live and work. 

     Each member group’s power adds to GSOP’s ability to create positive changes.  To continue to build GSOP’s power, new energized and passionate groups must become members. 
[image: image6.emf]     GSOP will launch a one-month membership drive in March, 2010.  If interested in suggesting prospects or being part of the team to contact them, please attend the Membership Drive Kick-off Meeting.

2010 Membership Drive
Kick-off Meeting

Tuesday, February 9th, 6:00pm
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25 Lowell Street, 3rd Fl.*
 Light dinner will be  

 provided.
Chapter Meetings

Manchester:  Feb. 2, 6pm, St. Anne-St. Augustin Church, Manchester (1st Tues.)
Nashua:  Feb. 8, 7pm, Unitarian Universalist Congregation, Nashua (2nd Mon.)
Souhegan Valley:  Feb. 23, 6:30pm, Unitarian Universalist Congregation, Milford
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Arnie Alpert, civil rights activist, program coordinator for American Friends Service Committee, and long-time GSOP supporter, was awarded the MARTIN LUTHER KING AWARD at the 29th Annual Martin Luther King Day Community Celebration on January 18th in Manchester.  The Martin Luther King Coalition presented the award to Arnie because he is active in movements for economic justice and affordable housing, civil and worker rights, peace and disarmament, abolition of the death penalty, and an end to racism and homophobia.  Arnie served as communications coordinator for the Martin Luther King Day Committee from 1988 to 1999 and played a central role in the campaign for a state holiday honoring Dr. King.
Congratulations, Arnie!
Bed Bugs Update

     The Manchester Chapter is continuing its housing code enforcement campaign.  Bed bugs are still a top priority, and the chapter is working with local officials to improve the situation. 

     Alderman Pat Long, supporter of GSOP, introduced a bed bug resolution to the city of Manchester on January 19th.  The resolution requests that the city of Manchester create an interdepartmental mechanism to share bed bug related information and for city employees to work with Manchester businesses, nonprofits, landlords, tenants and others in raising awareness of the increasing incidence of bed bugs and in the education and prevention methods needed to battle them.  

     “The longer we wait to begin a coordinated effort to address the increasing incidence of bed bugs in Manchester, the more expensive it will be,” said Alderman Pat Long.

     The resolution is brainchild of the Manchester Bed Bug Policy Group, which is made up of representatives from city nonprofits, including GSOP; churches; businesses; advocacy groups; schools; landlords; tenants; and local government.

     “We are in the battle whether we like it or not. They are a huge detriment to the quality of life of city residents. Bed bugs do not discriminate — they affect all segments of society and all neighborhoods,” said Kara Black, a Manchester resident who had a run in with bed bugs last year when her apartment complex was infested with them.   

Keep It Rolling
     Souhegan Valley Rides, the non-emergency and shopping transportation service in Amherst, Brookline, Hollis, and Milford, has provided 1,415 rides to 365 registered riders in the region since its inception in October, 2008.  
     GSOP is working with Souhegan Valley Transportation Collaborative to get out the vote about warrant articles that create sustainable funding solutions for the service in Amherst and Milford.  
If interested in helping to keep the bus rolling by writing a letter to the editor, phoning your neighbors, or helping at the polls, please call 668-8250 or email Kaley Lentini at   

Klentinigsop@comcast.net. 
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2009 IVP Leadership Institute attendees 


participate in the Melian Dialogue exercise.





GSOP’S Newest Members


New Horizons for New Hampshire


Manchester Central Labor Council 





*Free parking available after 5:30pm in Hartnett Lot between Chestnut and Pine Streets
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GSOP’s New Website ~ www.GraniteStateOrganizing.org
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